

NEWLAND PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of Newland Parish Council held in the library of The Beauchamp Community at 7.30pm, Monday 15 May 2017
Present:

Mrs H Jeavons (chair), Mr T Yapp, Mr J Tinnion, Mrs J Watts, Mr C Hegenbarth 
In attendance:
Mrs J Barker (clerk)
01/17
Apologies
Mr D Reynolds, Mr S Patterson, Mr M Everitt and PC P Kennedy

02/17
a) Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests and Other Disclosable Interests in items on the    agenda







None

b) Notification of any changes to the Register of Interests
None
03/17
Minutes
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 20 March 2017 were proposed by Mr Tinnion,           seconded by Mrs Watts and approved unanimously. 
04/17
Reports from representatives of other bodies 

Parish paths


Mr Everitt (PPW) had given apologies but provided a written report confirming that there had been no complaints or comments received since the last meeting. All usable paths had been walked in April and minor clearance work undertaken. Some ongoing problems had been reported to WCC.

Malvern Hills Conservators


Mr Yapp reported that the Conservators are now trading as Malvern Hills Trust and that the rebranding had gone well. John Raine to be invited to the next parish council meeting.

Beauchamp Community


Mr Tinnion gave a report on the Beauchamp Community. He noted that the gardens had recently won the RHS Britain in Bloom ‘It’s Your Neighbourhood’ award for the 8th successive year, and that the annual garden fete, run in conjunction with Save the Children, will be held on Saturday 24 June. 
05/17
Updates on matter arising in previous minutes
a) Speeding on Stocks Lane – offer of additional VAS


The chair to follow up with Mr Wells and the matter to be carried forward to the next meeting.

b) North East Malvern development and impact on local road network

The matter was discussed and the disappointing response from WCC highways to concerns regarding the impact on local roads and junctions noted. The view was expressed that there is a lack of joined-up thinking and the development is being considered in isolation rather than in the context of the local area. The impact on local roads and in particular the Stocks Lane and Madresfield junctions in Newland has not been assessed and no improvements recommended. It was suggested that the parish council’s representation to the application be posted on the parish noticeboards along with WCC Highways response to encourage local residents to attend the meeting and support the parish council’s position. The importance of being properly prepared for the planning meeting, with strong representations and the support of neighbouring parishes was stressed. It was also agreed that the parish council should lobby Tom Wells and Paul Tuthill to support the case to highways. 
c) Neighbourhood plan
No update - to be carried forward to the next meeting.

d) Vehicles using the grass verge outside The Old School House
The condition of the verge was noted to have improved. The clerk to contact Mr Brienza regarding the previously agreed extension of the fencing. 

e) Enquiry re taxi business, Worcester Road

The parking situation was noted to have improved; the matter to be removed from the agenda.

f) Litter pick and awareness event

Mr Tinnion reported that he and Mr Watts had participated in the litter pick along with ten McDonalds staff and their manager. The parish council commended the excellent job that had been done and the chairman agreed to write to McDonalds and the Malvern Gazette to thank those who took part and raise awareness of the issue. 
06/17 Newland Meadows camping and caravan site – application for touring caravan site licence has not yet been submitted. The item to be removed from the agenda until the parish council is consulted.
07/17
To approve clerk’s pay scale 2017/18

Mrs Jeavons proposed that the clerk’s pay should increase from £20,456 to £20,661 pro rata from 1 April 2017 in line with the NJC agreement and as recommended by CALC and SLCC. Seconded by Mt Tinnion and approved unanimously.
08/17
Finance

Accounts passed for payment


P Butts


Internal audit


000498


£70.00


Worcestershire CALC
Annual fee


000499


£176.73


J Barker

Clerk April/May

000500


£379.05


Aon UK Ltd

Insurance


000501


£496.53


09/17 
Councillors reports and items for future consideration

Mr Tinnion expressed concern that parking along the road is obstructing the view of drivers and making it dangerous to exit the Beauchamp Community. Parking on site is limited and restricted to residents, and all visitors have to park on the road. The possibility of restricting parking close to the exit was discussed and Mr Hegenbarth raised concern that this would mean visitors having to park further from their destination. It was agreed that a meeting should be held at the Beauchamp Community to discuss the matter and then Mr Brienza invited from WCC highways to provide a professional opinion.

10/17
 Date of next meeting

The next Parish Council meeting and Annual meeting will be held on Monday 17 July 2017 at 7.30pm in the Library of the Beauchamp Community. 
Signed
...............................................
(Chairman)

Date
...............................................
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